
 

OFFICIAL 

Dear <Stakeholder> 
 
I am writing to advise you that together with our contractor, J Murphy & Sons, we’ll be replacing the 
bridge on Nazeing New Road, Broxbourne that crosses the railway. 
 
Our contractor will start preparing the site from 11 April, which will include vegetation strimming and 
installing scaffolding. This work is necessary to allow our staff to work safely. Nazeing New Road will 
be closed to all traffic and pedestrians from 6 June until the end of November 2022. 
 
Impact of the work 
 
The main work for the bridge demolition and replacement will take place over the weekends of 
20/21 August and 27/28 August.  A concrete pour will also take place on the weekend of 10/11 
September. These works will take place 24/7 and will be noisy. 
 
As this work requires our staff and machinery to be on or very close to the track, we need to do it 
when trains are not running, such as at weekends and during the night. I recognise this is likely to be 
disruptive to neighbours. Our staff will aim to keep noise to a minimum and will be briefed about 
working responsibly in the community.  
 
I’ve attached a copy of the letter which has been sent to our neighbours for your information. This 
provides more information about the work and includes a map of the worksites.  
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact me. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
Recipients: 
 
Sir Charles Walker MP (Broxbourne) - charles.walker.mp@parliament.uk  
Cllr David Holliday (Broxbourne and Hoddeson South ward councillor) - 
cllr.holliday@broxbourne.gov.uk  
Cllr Paul Mason (Broxbourne and Hoddeson South ward councillor) - cllr.mason@broxbourne.gov.uk  
Cllr Sherrie McDaid (Broxbourne and Hoddeson South ward councillor) - 
cllr.mcdaid@broxbourne.gov.uk  
Cllr Karen Carter (Chair, Nazeing Parish Council) - karencarter274@btinternet.com  
Cllr Nigel Avey (Broadley Common, Epping Upland and Nazeing ward councillor; Environment and 
Technical Services portfolio holder) - cllr.navey@eppingforestdc.gov.uk  
Cllr Richard Bassett (Lower Nazeing ward councillor) - Cllr.rbassett@eppingforestdc.gov.uk  
Cllr Yolanda Knight (Lower Nazeing ward councillor) - cllr.yknight@eppingforestdc.gov.uk  


